Mrs. Wenzel’s Class Newsletter

Welcome Back!
This year, we welcome two new students into our class.  They are Carla Castaneda who was in Mrs. Barker’s class last year and Callie Lohse who was in Miss Gleeson’s class last year.  They will be great additions to our wonderful class.  We now have 19 students, 11 girls and 8 boys.  I am very excited for this year because we have such a great group of hard-working, goal-setting, caring students.
Language Arts:  We will continue to work on the Journeys Reading Program.  The second grade program has many similar components as last year, which include reading, spelling, phonics, vocabulary, grammar, and writing.  There are 30 lessons for the year.  During most weeks of school, we will be doing 1 lesson per week, however there will be times during the year, during shorter weeks, when we may take 2 weeks to complete a lesson.  Each lesson has 5 days full of activities to do with the students.  Activities include reading in a textbook, reading 2 smaller books, workbook and worksheet pages, Promethean board lessons, literacy centers and writing opportunities.  The spelling words go with each lesson and the challenge words are the weekly high-frequency words for each lesson. The children will continue to take a weekly reading test and spelling test on the last day of the each lesson, which is usually on Fridays.  
We are continuing to use our Reading Counts program as well.  Your child should be bringing home AND reading a Reading Counts book, EACH night, unless they are working on a chapter book, which may take several days to complete.  That is their reading homework along with their weekly reading worksheet packet.  If your child does not bring home a book, please reinforce to your child that they should be reading each night.  Practice is very important and their fluency will increase with practice!  Each day, your child will have the opportunity to take their Reading Counts test or tests. 
                                                                                                                     (over)
Math:  Our first unit is on number combinations and word problems.  The children will continue to work on the Reflex Math computer-based program.  Remember that your child should be going onto the program at home, at least 3 times per week, for as long as it takes to reach the green light, which is usually about 20 minutes.  Students will also go on the program in our classroom on the computers and iPads when we have time.  Your child is welcome to go on the program more than 3 times a week and can stay on it after the green light goes on, but reaching the green light 3 times a week is the minimum.  This is your child’s math homework for the week along with a math worksheet or a math game that may be required at times.  Please play the games with your child as promptly as possible and return it with all the pieces intact.  Please return any math worksheets the following day. Thank you!
We will also be using the Tenmarks math program for reinforcement and enrichment.

Science:  There are 3 science units called Liquids and Solids, Pebbles, Sand and Silt and Insects that we will be working on throughout the year.  We will also be learning about other science-related topics through our non-fiction stories in our language arts program.
Social Studies:  In social studies we will learn about holidays, government, geography, history, economics, resources and people around the world.
Snacks:  Please remember to send in one snack to share with the class during our milk break, each month.  We will still be having our snack in the afternoon, because of our early lunch time.  We always pick up our milk on our way back from specials before afternoon recess and the children really appreciate having a little snack to go with their milk. 
Working together, we can make this year another great year for your child.  
Please do not hesitate to contact me, by note, phone, or email.  I can be reached at school @ 262-275-6896 #219, on my cell @ 262-903-0392 or at home @ 262-882-5165. My email is: Linda.Wenzel@walworth.k12.wi.us
